

## **Seattle Area Service Committee (SASC)**

**Date:** 05/04/2025

**Location:** In person ONLY at:

Seattle First Baptist Church

1111 Harvard Ave

Seattle, WA 98122

### **Start times:**

Admin meetings happen quarterly prior to the SASC at 11:30am.

Audits are quarterly and occur during the admin meeting.

### 2025 SASC Dates

<b>SASC meeting dates (monthly)</b>	<b>SASC audit meetings (quarterly)</b>
January 5th, 2025	Q1: January 5th, 2025
February 2nd, 2025	
March 2nd, 2025	
April 6th, 2025	Q2: April 6th, 2025
May 4th, 2025	
June 1st, 2025	
July 13th, 2025	Q3: July 13th, 2025
August 3rd, 2025	
September 7th, 2025	
October 5th, 2025	Q4: October 5th, 2025
November 2nd, 2025	
December 7th, 2025	

### **Overview of last months minutes, including old business:**

- *Open positions:*
  - NONE
- *Nominations:*
  - **Name:** Jesse  
Nominated for SINAC liaison
- *Open Discussion:*
  - NONE
- *Motions:*

- An Ad Hoc meeting is created to write suggested guidelines around ongoing online meetings and how our Area handles them. They can then present those guidelines to our Area Service Body to vote on.
- Our current SASC guidelines be amended on pg 23 of 34, section 11.5.2 expenses, to read: “All expenses made by the SASC will be paid by check with the exception of contracts entered into the SASC that have a set price/cost, are renewable, and are a minimum of 1 year, i.e. Storage, zoom and P.o box rentals.”
- The two motions passed March 2, 2025 at the SASC be added as K and L, on page 10 of 34, section 8.4.5.2 ‘Duties and Responsibilities’ of the SASC Treasurer. Exact wording to be modified. *Examples:* “They will spot payment on any uncashed check after 6 months, returning the funds to the general account”” They will ensure a zoom account exists to be managed for PR purposes and other uses the SASC directs”

**Opened with Serenity Prayer: Conor**  
**SASC State of Purpose read by: Justin**  
**12 Traditions read by: Cash**  
**12 Concepts read by: Hanford**  
**Vision of NA Service read by: Nick**

#### **Opening Statements and Announcements for SASC**

- Next area will be - June 1, 2025
- Please turn off or silence cell phones.
- Please submit all Open Sharing Topics and Grievances prior to the break.
- New motions *must* be submitted prior to New Business.
- GSRs: please fill out Group Reports and ensure that the Secretary has your email address for the minutes.
- GSR Report Forms, Motion Forms, and SASC Guidelines are available at [www.seattle-na.org](http://www.seattle-na.org).
- Group Reports can be submitted online prior to the next SASC.
- Contributions can be mailed via check to:

Seattle Area Service Committee  
P.O. Box 70404  
Seattle, WA 98127-0404

Or via the Zelle app by searching for [Treasurer@seattlena.org](mailto:Treasurer@seattlena.org) Tyler is the current treasurer and can be contacted via [www.seattlena.org](http://www.seattlena.org) for a confirmation or receipt.

Or bring a check or cash to the SASC with a Group Contribution Receipt

**Roll Call of Service Members and Groups (See appendix A- Service Member/Group Roll Call for full listing of attendance)**

<i>Service Members:</i> <i>X = Present A =Absent</i> <i>O = Open Position</i>	<i>Admin Role Call</i> <i>Beginning</i>
<i>Chair</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Vice Chair</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Recording Secretary</i>	<i>A</i>
<i>Assistant Recording Secretary</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Treasurer</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Assistant Treasurer</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Literature</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>RCM(1)</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>RCM(2)</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>PR Chair</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Unity Day 2025 Chair</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Convention and Events</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Sinacc Liaison</i>	<i>X</i>
<i>Fellowship Development</i>	<i>X</i>

[illegible]

Dope Free in the CD	X	X	X									
Eastshore NA		X	X	X	X							
Feel It to Heal It			X	X	X							
Friday Night Step Study												
From the Streets to the Seats	X	X	X	X								
FYF												
Grateful on Greenwood			X	X								
Hope Fiends	X											
Hope Fiends First Saturdays												
Hugs Not Drugs	X	X	X	X	X							
Insomniaddicts	X	X		X	X							
It's Fine, I'm Fine, Everything's Fine	X	X	X	X	X							
It's In The Bag			X									
Just For Today NA												
Just the Facts Ma'am	X	X	X	X	X							
Last House On The Block		X		X	X							
Late Night Vaccine												
Light The Way NA		X	X		X							
Little Yellow House of Recovery												
Midnight Miracles			X									
Miracles in Progress (Men's Meeting)	X	X	X	X								
Monday Night Raw	X	X	X		X							
Monday Night Recovery	X	X	X	X	X							
More NA @ Cherry Hall	X	X		X								
More Will Be Revealed												
NA Literature Meeting												
NA Regulars	X	X	X	X	X							
NA Steps												
Northwest Addicts	X		X	X	X							
Peak Recovery	X	X	X									
Pink Progress Club	-	X										
Quick Fix				X								
RAW (Recovery At Work)	X	X	X	X	X							
Recovery in Progress		X		X	X							
Recovery In The U	X	X		X	X							
Recovery Mamas												
Recovery to Go		X	X	X								

Removing the Mask	X	X	X	X	X							
Roses and Thorns												
RVNA New Experience		X	X									
Safe Haven												
Saturday Sisters												
Serenity Circle		X	X	X								
Solo Por Hoy												
Spirit of Unity												
Step Brothers	X	X	X		X							
Straight Ahead NA	X		X	X	X							
Sunday Starters	X	X	X	X	X							
Sundays at Six			X									
Take It or Leave It					X							
The after-party												
The Lie is Dead				X								
The Oasis	X		X	X	X							
The Safe Place NA	X											
Thursday Night Serenity												
Tower of Power	X	X	X	X	X							
Up Late In Washington State	X											
We Do Recover												
We're Glad You're Here	X	X	X		X							
West Coast Recovery	X		X	X								
West Seattle NA												
What's In The Bag				X	X							
Yes You Can NA	X	X	X	X								
<b>Total Seattle Area Home Groups</b>	73	74	75	75	75							
<b>Total Home Groups Represented</b>	30	30	26	34	27	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
<b>Total Voting Group Service</b>	20	21	23	23	24	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

## SASC Service Member Reports:

### Chair

Hello Family,

This month I continued to coordinate with the admin body, checked the area mail, and addressed some reported concerns from our last meeting. I attended Unity Day and had a great time! Thank you to everyone for their service! We chatted in our admin meeting about subcommittees and upcoming changes to the admin body in elections. I want to take a moment to say thanks again for having a fully staffed admin body. I was able to attend a convention in Texas last month and it was great to brag about how well Seattle is doing!

In Loving Service,  
Conor P  
Chair  
Seattle Area Service Committee

**Vice-Chair**

No report submitted.

**Recording Secretary**

Hello,

Big shoutout and thank you the Assistant Recording Secretary for filling in for me during my absence at this month's meeting.

Yours in service,  
Chris P.

**Treasurer**

SASC Treasurer Report

To: Seattle Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous

From: Tanya V

Date: May 17, 2025 (April Report)

- The ledger balance and bank balances did not match for March. After multiple attempts we were unable to locate the \$.50 difference. Please see the financial report for details.

- In the financial report it will state under region contributions \$208.17 (in-red)

reflects 10% monthly and 25% quarterly returned checks from April 2024 and the excess funds (in-red) reflected \$1241.41.

- Treasurers have still been unable to obtain the a BOA dropbox key, treasurer will follow up before next AREA.

Groups that wish to contribute to SASC may do so in two ways:

Write a check (Payable to Seattle Area Fellowship) and mail it to: PO Box 70404,  
Seattle, WA, 98127

You may download the Zelle App, sign up to start using it, and send money to SASC at  
Treasurer@SeattleNA.org. Directions:

Download Zelle App

Choose a person to pay ([Treasurer@SeattleNA.org](mailto:Treasurer@SeattleNA.org))

Confirm the amount and hit send. Please remember to include your home group name so that  
your group is credited for the contribution.

SASC Treasurer's Report		Start of Qtr 2	April 2025	May 2025	June 2025	End of Qtr 2
<b>Summary of Income/Expenses</b>						
<b>Beginning Balance</b>			\$19,697.27	\$0.00	\$0.00	
<b>Total Income</b>			\$2,252.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	
<b>Total Expenses</b>			(\$6,432.99)	0	\$0.00	
	<b>Ending Balance</b>	\$19,697.27	\$17,603.71	\$0.00	\$0.00	
<b>Ending Balance Consists of the Following Subaccounts</b>						
General Fund			\$7,302.55	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Literature			\$1,181.09	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Unity Day 2023			\$8,770.07	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Starter Packets			\$350.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Excess Funds				\$0.00	\$0.00	
	<b>Ending Balance</b>		\$17,603.71	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
<b>Income</b>						<b>Total Qtr</b>
Group Contributions			\$913.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Literature			\$1,339.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Unity Day 2025			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
General Fund			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Fellowship Development			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
	<b>Total Income</b>		\$2,252.32	\$0.00	\$0.00	
<b>Expenses</b>						<b>Total Qtr</b>
<i>SASC Officers</i>						
PR			\$176.45	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$176.45
Admin.			\$721.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
RCM-1			\$140.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$140.00
RCM-2			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Secretary			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Treasurer			\$0.00	\$0.00		
Fellowship Dev.			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
C&E Rep			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Subtotal SASC Officers			\$1,037.45	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$1,037.45
<i>Subcommittees/Special Projects</i>			0	0	0	
Literature			\$1,320.21	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$1,320.21
Unity Day 2025			\$3,901.60	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$3,901.60
Starter Packets			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Excess Funds			(\$1,241.41)	\$0.00	\$0.00	(\$1,241.41)
Subtotal SASC Subcommittees/Special Projects			\$3,980.40	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$3,980.40
<i>Donations</i>			0	0	0	0
10% Donation to Region			(\$208.17)	\$0.00	\$0.00	(\$381.90)
Quarterly Donation to World			\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Quarterly Donation to Region			(\$463.80)	\$0.00	\$0.00	(\$463.80)
Subtotal Donations			(\$671.97)	\$0.00	\$0.00	(\$671.97)
	<b>Total Expenses</b>		\$4,345.88	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$4,345.88



Year 2025	2025								
Sum of Amount	Month								
Group Name	01	02	03	04	Grand Total				
Amy Hansen (mgt not listed)	15.00				15.00				
AOR			95.00		95.00				
Breakfast of Champions	13.00	34.00	10.00	16.00	73.00				
Dope Free in the CD	50.00	100.00			150.00				
Downtown Tower			41.00		41.00				0
Eastshore NA			10.00		10.00				
Eastshore Recovery	46.00				46.00				
Greatful on Greenwood		179.00	232.00		411.00				
Hugs not Drugs	23.00	40.00			63.00				
Just For Today		10.00	30.00		40.00				
Light the Way NA			50.00		50.00				
Little Yellow House of Recovery			56.88		56.88				
MGLA			27.67		27.67				
Miracle in Progress	50.00				50.00				
NA Literature				46.00	46.00				
NA Regulars	100.00	100.00	50.00	98.25	348.25				
Peak Recovery	12.00	31.00	69.00	58.00	170.00				
Raw Group			20.00		20.00				
Recovery in Progress		22.00	46.00	15.00	83.00				
Removing the Mask	150.00				150.00				
RVNA		40.00			40.00				
Saturday Night Tower of Power	171.00	59.00	50.00		280.00				
Serenity Circle	69.75		74.00	33.75	177.50				
Step Brothers		68.00	28.00	69.00	165.00				
Straight Ahead NA				100.00	100.00				
Sunday Starters		195.00	60.00	100.00	355.00				
Sunday Starters	253.00				253.00				
Take it or Leave it			658.00	135.00	793.00				
TGNC & Queer Womens Mgt		100.00			100.00				
The After Party	10.00				10.00				
Were Glad you're here	69.00	27.00			96.00				
We're glad you're here			30.50		30.50				
West Coast Recovery		51.00			51.00				
Grand Total	1,031.75	1,056.00	1,638.05	671.00	4,396.80				

### **Assistant Treasurer**

No report submitted.

### **RCM 1**

Your RCM team attended region in Ellensburg on April 11th and 12th . Region was well attended – every area was represented!

The highlight of the meeting was probably the RD's presentation and exercise in Consensus based decision making. After going over the basics of the concepts, the whole body participated in an exercise of having a couple ideas come to the floor and then working all the way through the process of coming to consensus on each - This took the presentation from the theoretical to real life – oh, ok, that's how that would work if I was facilitating a meeting. The regional officers found it very helpful. This could be something that we asked one of the RD team to come and do with our area if we were interested in furthering our use of consensus based decision making.

We brought our concerns re. timely deposits and lost checks to the floor of region, and believe that it was addressed by the body and that the regional treasurer will do a better job moving forward. The Regional minutes are currently not required to be sent out until a month after region meets. I believe that this is not helpful in furthering the efforts of improving communication between the different levels of service, and I would like to put a motion forward from the Seattle area that minutes would be due within two weeks of the regional meetings. I would like this bodies support of us bringing this motion.

At our regional convention the last weekend in May in Pasco – the RD team will be doing two workshops – one called Dear Prudence re. money handling and why money matters, and then a

second one on the world service conference, the Conference Agenda Report and fellowship wide PR efforts. Registration has been extended until May 20 th and we still need 15 rooms to be booked to meet our requirement to the hotel. Remember that booking rooms and buying meals thru the convention is how we pay for the space to hold the convention. Go to [wnirna-reg.org](http://wnirna-reg.org) to register or look for the convention information page to get the info on booking your room.

There is a lot of talk about revitalizing service in NA post covid – and by the number of activities being hosted throughout our region it is clear that we are well on the way – at least as it pertains to hosting events – The table and the announcements were full of events and activities every weekend - whether you want a BBQ cook off, a quiet retreat off the grid, a large convention, a river float, Men's or women's retreat or something else – some group or area is probably hosting in the next several months - We brought back several flyers – but you can always go to [WNIRNA.org/areas](http://WNIRNA.org/areas) and follow the links to each of the 20 areas that make up our region and each area's activities can be found there.

All Subs meets on Saturday between 10a and 2p in Ellensburg – you can also join virtually. All Subs is the opportunity for all of the area sub committee chairs to get together as a group and share what is working, what they are struggling with, learn best practices and just get better connected with others doing the work that we are all passionate about. We as GSR's in the Seattle area have decided that this is a vital function for each of our sub committee chairs – so much so that we have stated in our guidelines that attendance is a requirement of each of these positions. H&I was the only sub committee that was attended by Seattle. As we are looking to revitalize service in our area – All subs is a tremendous opportunity that our area sub committee chairs is missing. The calendar and zoom info for each committee is at [wnirna.org/service](http://wnirna.org/service) meetings under regional subcommittees. The next meeting is July 12 th and most of the sub committees meet at the First United Methodist Church at 210 N Ruby St in Ellensburg and by Zoom .

In the past the fellowships way of getting an idea out to the fellowship as a whole was thru regional motions that would end up in the conference agenda report – Starting with this next cycle, areas, regions or home groups can submit topics/ideas to be included in the CAR Survey – so instead of there being 30-40 motions, with 3 or 4 somewhat conflicting motions about potential new literature or the next project NAWS should undertake any of these bodies can instead submit ideas to be included in the CAR survey - these are being compiled now, and must be submitted by May 20 th . Then all of the RD teams will review the survey and vote on what makes it into the CAR for fellowship approval. So if our area, your home group or you as an individual has an idea about a new piece of literature, or we really want an IP to be revised and updated, or we have an issue that keeps coming up in our meetings that we would like generated into an issue discussion topic to be workshopped around the world we can put our idea forward by May 20 th we/you can do so at

[https://naws.formstack.com/forms/car\\_survey\\_idea/](https://naws.formstack.com/forms/car_survey_idea/)

On September 6 we can all gather virtually for Unity Day to celebrate our worldwide fellowship with a 24 hour marathon of events, workshops, meetings and more.

The loner, Staying Clean in Isolation IP is still available for review and input until May 15 th , as is the H&I Basics: Corrections section. The second section (treatment) is currently being developed and will be posted for review next.

On July 12 th there will be a virtual webinar available on the Issue discussion topic – Dealing with disruptive and predatory behavior. You can join this at NAWS Webinars - Narcotics Anonymous World Services

Much of this information is available in the quarterly NAWS News available at NAWS News - Narcotics Anonymous World Services

Your RCM Team  
Julia and Andres

## **RCM 2**

See RCM 1 report above.

## **PR Chair**

PR Chair Report 5/4/2025

It has come to my attention that the PR Report has been missing information. I apologize for that. I do not currently have the info that has been missing but I will work on getting the proper reports this month so that moving forward my reports are complete.

### Highlights:

Missed calls: 24% (5)  
Volunteer lookups - CALL (21)  
Meeting lookups - CALL (9)  
Volunteer lookups - SMS (0)  
Meeting lookups - SMS (6)

All voicemails answered

We need a new printer for schedules - price may increase

We elected a new web 1 and our previous web 1 slid into the web 2 position to continue to provide support for web 1 as they learn.

I learned a lot more about PR this month. Looking into some older projects to see how we can put to use the work those trusted servants started.

H&I needs more south area panel leaders.

We are looking for:

Vice Chair

Secretary

Web 2

Newsletter Coordinator

Special Projects coordinator

PR Sub Reports:

Web 1

Greg - did whatever was necessary. Finally reformats the long form for meetings so there's more room for signatures. Should reflect everything that is current. Updated Zoom link for H&I

Web 2

Caitlin

Has final pdf to send to group for printing (nicole)

Wondering who has the schedule of how often things get sent to print - should be quarterly but it's in flux since covid bc we didn't use a ton of them. At least 3 times a year. Whenever the schedules coordinator - Nicole is here!

Schedules:

Nicole says they print once a quarter - last time they dropped them off was for February area.

Need new printer guy - Caitlin is open to helping. Printer guy is moving to Florida. We can ask around. Our prices may go up. Ask Dan to see if he has any recommendations.

Helpline

Maia

Missed calls: 24% (5)

Volunteer lookups - CALL (21)

Meeting lookups - CALL (9)

Volunteer lookups - SMS (0)

Meeting lookups - SMS (6)

All voicemails answered

One guy - kept calling to talk - I told him that the primary purpose of this helpline is to help addicts find a meeting. If he wants to talk with someone, go to a meeting and ask for a phone list and/or phone numbers. He got the idea for a while, but he called again. [REDACTED] [REDACTED] He seemed to understand when I talked to him but he has started calling again to talk about recovery (which is not what this is for and it takes up peoples time who could be answering the line) if i see him call again i'll answer and if he asks to talk i'll say we have to block him if he keeps doing this

H&I

Mary

H&I just had their meeting, Greg just changed the zoom information on the website - its the same one as PR. H&I is doing well, seem to have a gap for finding panel leaders especially in the south side for year long commitments. North end heavy. People are stepping up temporarily. People who aren't qualified but are involved and wanting to eventually be leaders in the south end. Greg will probably get another communication about how they want to move forward with training forms from cheryl. Mary was running zoom and doing other things so she will send you the information verbatim. Slowly moving back into king county jails. Can we reach out to south King county h&i - yes we are working with them to fill positions. Saying yes to 2 panels a month and increasing them slowly.

Written H& I report:

We conducted 15 panels at facilities this month, oriented 4 new speakers and added 1 new panel leader.

We meet the last Sunday monthly at 1:15 PM, Recovery Cafe on Boren.

If you're interested in H&I service, please come get oriented in person at our subcommittee meeting. If you can't make that time, reach out to me to schedule an orientation (6 months clean time required). If you've already been oriented, you're invited to join our meetings either on Zoom or in person.

Members with 1 year clean time who have been active in H&I for 6 months and who have attended 3 consecutive h&i subcommittee meetings can become panel leaders. Panel leaders coordinate speakers and facilitate panels at facilities.

Facilities reach out to us often, and we want to serve all of them on a weekly basis. However, without enough panel leaders to facilitate these panels, we're unable to serve at full capacity.

We currently have an urgent need for both leaders and speakers in the downtown to south Seattle area. We have had to call upon South King County area to help us support h&i panels in these areas because we do not currently have enough panel leaders or speakers in these areas.

Carrying the message through H&I is one of the most direct ways we fulfill our primary purpose. When we share in these facilities, we often become the first glimpse of NA for many still-suffering addicts.

GSRs, please take this information back to your home groups so we can welcome new volunteers.

In Loving Service,  
Mary

Chair report

Lennox

Nothing to report except - we voted to create an ad hoc meeting to clarify guidelines for online meetings, there was a question about what area they should be in (online meetings). If there's contact info. No world convention for 2027. It's still going to be a thing, but will look very different. Why? They didn't explain further. Something about finding locations he thinks. On the world service bulletin board it says. World convention in DC they lost money due to low attendance. Concern about losing money. Ad-hoc committee for online meetings - Alan is interested. No one has joined. Trying to figure out a time and letting the body know about the time to see if anyone wants to go. Zoom most likely.

Thanks,  
Lennox G

### **Literature Chair**

Hey Team,

Hope everyone had a good April AREA.

Thank you Vice Chair(Chair Nominee) Deborah S, and our Lit team for covering.

NCRSO invoice for April is 973.40

Literature Deposit for April is 1339.00

Deborah will be getting the handwritten orders from April included in the LIT order for next month, with the ones from this month included.

As of 1:14 today we anticipate 1077.80, with 197.50 being H&I.

24 Homegroups placed orders this month. We are establishing a pattern.

Thank you homegroups of Seattle NA! :)

We have a good number of Living Clean Special Editions available for \$20 and a number of the Pocket Size Just For Today \$12

I am going to announce here and now I would like to get a meeting with WEB on the calendar so we can discuss adding things to the web and also getting the ball rolling again with the WooCommerce Platform.

We anticipate this being my last month as AREA Literature Chair as we will be nominating Vice Chair Deborah S for my position when we get to elections.

It has been LOVELY serving Seattle NA on the AREA Literature Subcommittee. Thank you for everyone's love and patience while I learned to be of service on this level. It has been an experience I am forever grateful for and has contributed to my recovery beyond words.

Am sure i will see y'all around still.

Kindly,

KK

April Inv 973.40

## *SINAC Liaison*

SINAC

# Event Accountability Form

Committee Name Fundraising  
Scheduled Date 4/19/22

Event Name EGG HUNT BRUNCH

	Actual	Budgeted
<b><u>Revenue</u></b>		
Tickets <u>7th TRADITION</u>	<u>84.00</u>	<u>-</u>
Food	<u>62.00</u>	<u>-</u>
Beverages <u>CONCESSIONS</u>	<u>380.00</u>	<u>-</u>
Merchandise	<u>636.00</u>	<u>-</u>
Miscellaneous <u>Raffles</u>	<u>\$ 1,162.00</u>	<u>\$ 0</u>
<b>Total Revenue</b>		
<b><u>Expenses</u></b>		
Rent	<u>200.00</u>	<u>200.00</u>
Food <u>French Toast Casserole &amp; Fruit</u>	<u>78.22</u>	<u>100.00</u>
Beverages <u>Redbull</u>	<u>43.00</u>	<u>50.00</u>
Merchandise	<u>0</u>	<u>0</u>
Decorations	<u>0</u>	<u>50.00</u>
Miscellaneous <u>Eggs/Fillers/tablecloths/</u>	<u>147.78</u>	<u>200.00</u>
<u>Plastic cups/coffee cups/</u>	<u>\$ 468.97</u>	<u>\$ 600.00</u>
<b>Total Expenses</b>		
<b>Contribution</b>	<u>\$ 693.23</u>	<u>\$ 600.00</u>
<b>PROFIT/LOSS</b>		

Approved on \_\_\_/\_\_\_/\_\_\_  
Motion #



SINAC

## Event Accountability Form

Committee Name FUNDRAISING Event Name BINGO  
 Scheduled Date APRIL 5, 2025

	Actual	Budgeted
<b><u>Revenue</u></b>		
<del>Tickets</del> Auction	<u>825.00</u>	<u>          </u>
Food	<u>510.00</u>	<u>          </u>
<del>Beverages</del> BINGO	<u>840.00</u>	<u>          </u>
Merchandise	<u>1,010.00</u>	<u>          </u>
Miscellaneous Raffle Tickets	<u>309.00</u>	<u>          </u>
Total Revenue	\$ <u>3494.00</u>	\$ <u>          </u>

<b><u>Expenses</u></b>		
Rent	<u>524.00</u>	<u>524.00</u>
Food	<u>218.00</u>	<u>300.00</u>
Beverages	<u>82.00</u>	<u>100.00</u>
Merchandise	<u>          </u>	<u>          </u>
Decorations	<u>          </u>	<u>          </u>
Miscellaneous Candy	<u>106.00</u>	<u>30.00</u>
Total Expenses	\$ <u>930.00</u>	\$ <u>954.00</u>
Contribution PROFIT/LOSS	\$ <u>2564.00</u>	\$ <u>          </u>

Approved on   /  /    
 Motion #           

\*THIS MERCH TOTAL INCLUDED  
 HOODIES SOLD @ CLEAN & FREE.

### **Unity Day Chair**

We want to thank everyone who supported Unity Day 2025 and all of our fundraisers, as well. It has been such a huge learning experience for me and my committee. We are all very grateful for that.

Unity day was fully self supporting through each of our fundraisers and the main event held on May 3, 2025. Everyone was welcomed and was provided a safe place to hear the message of recovery from our 20 plus speakers. All together the clean time total was 352 years, 9 months and 364 days.

Because our event was the day before area this month, we have not had a chance to run our numbers. We will have our full accounting report ready at the next area on June 1, 2025. All of the cash has been reconciled and deposited but we are waiting on credit cards, venmo and other online payments to process.

We really want to encourage members to utilize our email address of [unityday@seattlearea.org](mailto:unityday@seattlearea.org) for the following:

- Comments or kudos to our committee for things that went well and also constructive criticism on what we could have done better
- Ideas on hospitality you would like us to provide going forward
- Fundraising ideas
- Venues that are cost effective
- Caterers that are cost effective

We are already looking into some fundraising ideas to continue our fundraising efforts for Unity Day 2027. We will have our first event after SINAC 2026. We plan to seek out venues that will accommodate our needs and wants. For example parking, kitchen access, various locations to include other areas and we will take into consideration any suggestion that we hear from members of Narcotics Anonymous.

We truly hope that everyone had a great time at Unity Day 2025. We look forward to hearing from all of you so we can make the next one even better.

Sincerely,

Kristen C  
Unity Day Chair 2025

### **Conventions and Events Representative**

No report submitted.

### **Fellowship Development Chair**

No report submitted.

### **New GSRs**

Martin, Bob, Jerica, Cash. Brandon, Lucas, Curtis (will be a new GSR next month)

**Group Reports (Detailed reports are only provided by the GSRs who filled out a report [physically or digitally]):**

<b>Group name:</b> Straight Ahead NA	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Wednesday 7:30 PM
<b>GSR:</b> John L.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$30
<b>SECT:</b> Bob N	<b>TREASURER:</b> Carl H.
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> John L.	<b>Group Report:</b> .Great meeting in Edmonds. Lots of stable recovery and great for newcomers.

<b>Group name:</b> Northwest Addicts	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Friday 7:30PM
<b>GSR:</b> John L.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$25
<b>SECT:</b> Bri H.	<b>TREASURER:</b> Tami H.
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$80 <b>Per:</b> Month
<b>Submitted by:</b> John L.	<b>Group Report:</b> A child friendly meeting that needs support. Potluck is held on the last Friday of the month.

<b>Group name:</b> Recovery at Work	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Wednesday 6:30PM
<b>GSR:</b> Nic M.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$50
<b>SECT:</b> Conor P.	<b>TREASURER:</b> Kaitlin
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> Yes <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> Nic M.	<b>Group Report:</b> We are moving times! Starting May 7th RAW will meet 6:30PM-7:30PM. To celebrate the new time we will have a board game night and some food. Attendance is 8-20 people. We made a \$50 donation.

<b>Group name:</b> Sunday Starters	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Sunday 9:30AM
<b>GSR:</b> David H.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Katherine	<b>TREASURER:</b> Kellesue
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> David H	<b>Group Report:</b> Please come share your recovery with us, either online or in person.

<b>Group name:</b> Monday Night RAW	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Monday 7:00PM
<b>GSR:</b> Hanford	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Jesse	<b>TREASURER:</b> Tareese
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> 125 <b>Per:</b> Month
<b>Submitted by:</b> Hanford J.	<b>Group Report:</b> Looking for more home group members.

<b>Group name:</b> The Safe Place NA	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Saturday 9:00AM
--------------------------------------	--

<b>GSR:</b> Scott F.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Chuck L.	<b>TREASURER:</b> Kristen K.
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> Scott F.	<b>Group Report:</b> Still meeting online via Zoom. Nothing new to report.

<b>Group name:</b> Recovery to Go	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Friday 7:30PM
<b>GSR:</b> David	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$50
<b>SECT:</b> Jake	<b>TREASURER:</b> Rick
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$150 <b>Per:</b> 3 months
<b>Submitted by:</b> David	<b>Group Report:</b> Recovery to Go is doing well, and we are always looking for members to come chair/share with us in Duvall on Friday nights. We recently moved to a new location in the Redemption Church on Main Street. We have birthday meetings on the last Friday of each month with cake & pizza. This month we will be celebrating Kit with 34years!

<b>Group name:</b> Grateful on Greenwood	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Thursday 6:00 PM
<b>GSR:</b> Thor B.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$100
<b>SECT:</b> Jack	<b>TREASURER:</b> Robyn
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$20 <b>Per:</b> Week
<b>Submitted by:</b> Thor B.	<b>Group Report:</b> Nothing to report

<b>Group name:</b> Hugs Not Drugs	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Thursday 7:30PM
<b>GSR:</b> John M.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$150
<b>SECT:</b> Jennifer	<b>TREASURER:</b> Cheryl
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$40 <b>Per:</b> Month
<b>Submitted by:</b> John M.	<b>Group Report:</b> We have regular attendance in the same location! And we are hybrid.

<b>Group name:</b> NA Regulars	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Monday 7:00PM
<b>GSR:</b> R.P	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$75
<b>SECT:</b> Timmy	<b>TREASURER:</b> Tyler
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$125 <b>Per:</b> Month
<b>Submitted by:</b> R.P	<b>Group Report:</b> We have filled many of our service positions as new individuals joined as home group members. Both motions returned to the group were passed.

<b>Group name:</b> Insomniaddicts	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Wednesday/Thursday 10:00PM
<b>GSR:</b> Michelle C	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Whealon	<b>TREASURER:</b> Whealon
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$100 <b>Per:</b> Month
<b>Submitted by:</b> Michelle C	<b>Group Report:</b> We are struggling hard! We have 1 more month of rent left before we are forced to close. We are discussing changing days/times, and/or location. Some thoughts are Sunday/Monday at 9PM at the Greenwood Fellowship Hall. GFH offers a sliding scale for meetings as well as \$5 a month for the first 3 months.

<b>Group name:</b> Recovery in Progress	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Tuesday 7:30PM
<b>GSR:</b> Michelle C	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Chera	<b>TREASURER:</b> Don
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$60 <b>Per:</b> Month
<b>Submitted by:</b> Michelle C	<b>Group Report:</b> We are discussing opening a step study time at 6 or 6:30 before our meeting. If you're interested in joining us, please attend our regular hybrid meeting to follow along for more information. We still have sweatshirts available for sale from our speaker event. \$45 for sizes S, M, L, XL. \$48 for sizes XXL, XXXL.

<b>Group name:</b> Monday Night Recovery	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Monday 7:00PM
<b>GSR:</b> Michelle C	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$15
<b>SECT:</b> Renee	<b>TREASURER:</b> Louie
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$60 <b>Per:</b> Month
<b>Submitted by:</b> Michelle C	<b>Group Report:</b> We are going to have a BBQ on August 18th at 6:30PM. I will have flyers next month. We are now a hybrid meeting since the first of the year and would love online support! We are having very low attendance at this time. Zoom I.D: 840.4277.0109 passcode: MNR

<b>Group name:</b> Light the Way NA	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Monday 6:00PM
<b>GSR:</b> Garret H.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$50
<b>SECT:</b> Lexa	<b>TREASURER:</b> Rachel B

<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$20 <b>Per:</b> Week
<b>Submitted by:</b> Garret H	<b>Group Report:</b> Average attendance: 25 Spring potluck: Saturday May 17, 2025 5-8PM. Rotating several service members including “tags” and “GSR”

<b>Group name:</b> After Party	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Sunday 12:30PM
<b>GSR:</b> Cash	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Rex	<b>TREASURER:</b> Mala
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> \$5 <b>Per:</b> Meeting
<b>Submitted by:</b> Cash	<b>Group Report:</b> Group doing ok, but looking for a new location, better internal organization may be needed. Needs more support after moving locations to Freedom Hall. We have lost some of our regular members.

<b>Group name:</b> Anything is Possible	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Friday 2:00PM
<b>GSR:</b> Justin	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Taylor	<b>TREASURER:</b> Ronnie
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> Justin	<b>Group Report:</b> Have had good participation, and group attendance average 22+ per meeting.

<b>Group name:</b> Take it or Leave it	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Friday 8:00PM
<b>GSR:</b> Lucas B	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Austin	<b>TREASURER:</b> Jake
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> Lucas B	<b>Group Report:</b> Could use a few more home group members.

<b>Group name:</b> Recovery in the U	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Wednesday 7:15PM
<b>GSR:</b> Lane	<b>SASC Contribution:</b>
<b>SECT:</b> Christina	<b>TREASURER:</b> Brian
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> Colton	<b>Group Report:</b> We need support, we are a new meeting and are looking for support!

<b>Group name:</b> Removing the Mask	<b>Meeting day/time:</b> Wednesday 7:30PM
<b>GSR:</b> Zach W.	<b>SASC Contribution:</b> \$200
<b>SECT:</b> Zander	<b>TREASURER:</b> Deborah
<b>Date Submitted:</b> May 4, 2025	<b>Rent paid:</b> <b>Per:</b>
<b>Submitted by:</b> Zach W	<b>Group Report:</b> No report given other than SASC contribution.

## **New Business:**

**Ad-Hoc Committee:** n/a

### **Open Share Topics:**

Monday Night Raw is looking for advice on how to hold their own events for their meeting.

PR Chair, Lennox G asks if we should make a subcommittee report form.

**Motions for New Business month of May:** n/a

## **Motion Forms and Intent**

**MOTION NO. (MONTH, YEAR, DAY, #MOTION):** 05.04.25.1

**Made by:** Greg H.

**Seconded by:** David H.

**Home Group:** Sunday Starters

**Date submitted:** May 2025

**I move that:** We create an Area Zoom Coordinator

**Intent:** To coordinate any and all Area service Zoom meetings.

---

**For Chair / Vice Chair use only:**

Major Motion \_\_\_\_\_

(on going, affects operation of Area or Sub-Committee)

Affects sub-Committee / Officer: Lennox PR

Motion requires: Simple Majority: \_\_\_\_\_ 2/3 Majority: \_\_\_\_\_ Other: \_\_\_\_\_ Motion must go back to

groups: Yes \_\_\_\_\_ No \_\_\_\_\_  
Motion: Passed \_\_\_ Failed \_\_\_\_\_  
In Favor \_ Against \_\_\_ Abstaining \_  
Non-Major YES

**TABLED**

**Nominations and elections:**

Fellowship Development Chair  
Unity Day Chair  
Literature Chair

**Name: Kristen**

**Nominated OR volunteered for: Unity Day Chair**

Votes in favor: 24

- Votes against: 0
- Votes nonresponsive: 0
- Votes abstaining: 0

**Name: Deborah**

**Nominated OR volunteered for: Literaturea**

Votes in favor: 24

- Votes against: 0
- Votes nonresponsive: 0
- Votes abstaining: 0

**Meeting closed at: 3:23PM**